
 
Unions demand responsibility for the death of a 
port worker in Panama 

 

The organizations also pointed to the lack of security measures in the 
port sector, pointing out that many companies resort to 
subcontracting to reduce costs.   By LATAM GREMIAL     February 17, 2025 

 

 

 
The Confederation of Workers Convergence Syndical CS expressed its concern about the 
death of a port worker in the port of Rodman, as well as the delicate condition of another 
worker involved in the same accident. In a statement issued on February 16, the union 
organization urged the Panamanian authorities to investigate the facts and take measures 
to prevent these incidents from happening again. 

 
"We are dismayed every time a colleague loses his or her life in the exercise of his work 
activities," the CS said in the document. 
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The organization also pointed to the lack of security measures in the port sector, pointing 
out that many companies resort to subcontracting to reduce costs, which, according to 
them, generates more precarious working conditions. According to the statement, the 
contracting companies "prevent unionization, relax security measures and force workers 
to perform unsafe maneuvers." 

In this context, the CS denounced the lack of supervision by the labor authorities and 
criticized the Ministry of Labor and Labor Development MITRADEL for filing "illegally" two 
complaints filed by the union. In addition, they assured that more than 30 inspections were 
requested in the port sector, which have not been carried out. 

Faced with this situation, the trade union organization called on the Maritime Authority of 
Panama and the entities in charge of the investigation to determine responsibilities, either 
by action or omission. 

                    


